TOWN OF ARLINGTON



Mt. Pleasant Cemetery
70 Medford Street, Arlington, MA 02474
Telephone: 781-316-3276
Fax: 781-316-3280
www.arlingtonma.gov

The Minutes of the Arlington Cemetery Commission October 8, 2014

Present: Commissioners Michele Hassler and Gloria Turkall, Cemetery Supervisor Jason Jones

Meeting opened at 9:10am Minutes was approved Three (3) deeds signed

- 1. Columbarium RFP; nothing to report at this time. Gloria will check with Domenic Lanzillotti, the Town purchasing agent.
- 2. Gate lock; we will leave the gate open and hope for no incidents, as the Conservation Commission has requested the gate be left open. Safety is the concern of both Commissions.
- 3. Tocio monument has been repaired and Kevin Duffy presented the commissioners with a new list of monument repairs for the Old Burying Ground and Mt. Pleasant Cemetery. Michele will contact the Historical Commission and let them know work will be done in the OBG.
- 4. Chapel repair estimate was reviewed. DPW director, Mike Rademacher stated at last meeting that money will be requested in next budget.
- 5. Canine activity in cemetery was discussed
- 6. Bridge; steel plate was placed as a quick fix. Is a bridge repair in the works?

Cemetery Commission October 8, 2014 Page 2

- 7. Water project seems to be progressing. Please find out when it will be completed.
- 8. New deed; copies were given to the commissioners for approval, with hopes of being in place for the new year.
- 9. Veteran flag placement was discussed. Will the new Veteran section be dedicated next Memorial Day?

Meeting adjourned 10:07am Next meeting will be November 12, 2013

Respectfully submitted Jean Smith